

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

3301 West Memorial Road • Oklahoma City, OK 73134 • 405-290-7770 • Fax: 405-290-3885

IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Date: October 2, 2005

Contact: Gary Johnson, (405) 290-3678

OKLAHOMA CITY, OKLAHOMA — Salvador Hernandez, Special Agent in Charge of the Federal Bureau of Investigation in Oklahoma, John C. Richter, United States Attorney, Western District of Oklahoma, and Elizabeth Woolen, Chief, University of Oklahoma Police Department, announced the investigation is continuing regarding the death of a male which occurred yesterday evening on the campus of the University of Oklahoma.

Although the Cleveland County Medical Examiner has not completed his investigation, the body is believed to be that of Joel Henry Hinrichs, III, a 21 year-old student at the University of Oklahoma.

As previously reported, an individual was killed last night as a result of an explosion. Due to the nature of the incident, the FBI joined the investigation.

An intensive investigation into the incident is ongoing.

A command post has been initiated at the Oklahoma City Division of the FBI.

Although the investigation is still in the early stages, at this point, we have no information that suggests that there is any additional threat posed by others related to this incident. Despite earlier reports, no secondary device was located at the scene of the incident.

The incident is being investigated by the FBI and the

Joint Terrorism Task Force, University of Oklahoma Police
Department, Norman Police Department, Bureau of Alcohol Tobacco
and Firearms, and Cleveland County Sheriff's Office.

Anyone who has any information related to the explosion yesterday evening, or information related to Joel Henry Hinrichs, III, is asked to contact the FBI at (405) 290-7770 (24 hour number).